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NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Katherine Coulter 

Term 3 Week 4 
Warlawurru School Prayer 

Ngawi our God, we thank you for our school and the people in it. 
We thank you for our beautiful world, especially our home here in Halls Creek. 

Keep us safe in your care and teach us to love each other.  
Help us to be proud of who we are. 

Ngawi, you are our God. 
Amen 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
What an amazing week we have had at Warlawurru! We start-
ed the week with a long weekend, which I know everyone en-
joyed, and then on Tuesday the six beautiful girls from Iona 
Presentation College, in Mosman Park Perth arrived. With 
their two teachers they have been a real blessing for our 
school. The girls helped out in the classrooms, played in the 
playground and helped out during Mass. Their teachers, Mr 
Chris and Miss Rachael helped around the school; they paint-
ed our hop scotches and helped Mr Warren and Mr Eddie fix 
things around the school. We look forward to their return visit 
in 2018. 
I am very pleased to see so many kids coming to school every 
day and in their uniform. Students should be coming to 
school and wearing their uniform; and as an incentive we are 
going to hold a weekly raffle. Students who attend every day 
of the week will have their name in the hat and if they wear 
their uniform every day they will get two names in the hat.  
The prizes are very good, so help your child be in the running 
by making sure they get to school and are wearing their uni-
form.  
Next week is Book Week, and on Wednesday we will have a 
day of fun! Students and teachers are asked to dress up as 
their favourite book character. We will have a parade, and 
then go into small groups to do activities throughout the 
school. Please help your child to organise a costume, there 
will be prizes! 
As our 30th Anniversary draws closer, we have been practic-
ing our Hymns and Readings.  It is my hope that as many peo-
ple who have some association with Warlawurru will attend. 
Please make sure you spread the word throughout the com-
munity. The date to remember is Wednesday 20th Septem-
ber, 2017.    I wish your footy team well! 

Contact Details  
Ph 9168 6008 
Fax 9168 6119 

admin@warlawurru.wa.edu.au 
www.warlawurru.wa.edu.au 
Po Box 243 Halls Creek 



NEWS FROM JUNIOR PRIMARY 
Andrea Pilkington 

Hello from Junior Primary! 

This week we have been very lucky to have some students from Iona Presenta-
tion College come to visit our school and help out in our classroom.  

We showed the girls what a typical day looked like in Junior Primary. We loved 
showing the girls how we participate in Direct Instruction, our morning Literacy 
activities and our compliment circle time during Religious Education. 

Miss Andrea was away on Thursday, Friday and will be away on Monday as 
well. She was attending an Early Years PD 
in Broome. Miss Andrea will return on 
Tuesday. During this time Junior Primary 
were left in the capable hands of Miss 
Marketa and Miss Sharazz. 



NEWS FROM MIDDLE PRIMARY 

Rosie Landsberg 

FEAST OF THE IMMACULATE CONSUMPTION 

On the 15th August we celebrated the Feast of the Assumption – a holy Catho-
lic day of observance.  This is a very special day in the Catholic Church, because 
Mary, the Mother of Jesus, was taken up into heaven after she died.  Fr John 
came to the school to celebrate Mass with us.  We honoured Mary with prayer 
and celebration through the Eucharist.  Hail Mary, Pray for us all. 

Also a very special Thank You to Iona Presentation College for your presence 
and help during this week.  Middle Primary truly enjoyed having you in our 
classroom.  
Thank you also 
for the lovely 
gift of “Layla 
and Max” the 
quokka a 
stuffed toy 
from Rottnest 
Island, Perth. 



NEWS FROM SENIOR PRIMARY 
Christine Sell 

 WHAT’S THE SCOOP WITH THE SENIOR PRIMARY GROUP? 

We are half way through Term 3 and the Senior 
Primary class can hardly believe how fast the 
term is going! 

This week we have been very lucky to have 2 
teachers and 6 students from Iona Presentation 
College helping us out in class and interacting 
with us in our recess and lunch breaks. They 
have definitely fallen in love with their Kimber-
ley experience! 

They have helped us with our Direct Instruction 
Literacy lessons, our math lessons, joined us in 
singing practice for our 30th Birthday Mass 
which will be celebrated by Bishop Christopher 
in Week 10 this term and they joined us in cele-
brating the Feast of the Assumption with Mass 
on Tuesday. 

Next week is Book Week, a 
week where we celebrate all 
the great stories that have 
been written across the 
world. In Senior Primary we 
also write stories and who 
knows if one of our class ma-
tes one day may become a 
published author? So next 
Wednesday all stu-
dents and teachers 
will be dressing up as 
a character from one 
of their favourite sto-
ries. So please en-
courage your child to 
come to school 
dressed up for the 
day! It’s going to be a 
lot of fun. The theme 
for Book Week this 
year is ‘Escape to 
Everywhere!’ 



2017 Iona Presentation College visit 



BOOK WEEK 

On Wednesday 23rd August we will be celebrating Book Week. This years theme is  

"Escape to Everywhere".     We will be having a dress up day!  

The children will be listening to lots of stories and doing activities. 

So start designing your costume, around your favourite book character. There will be  

prizes for the best dressed. 

Please Go To Bed Early 

On School Nights 



Iona Presentation College visit this week 





AUGUST BIRTHDAYS    
  Dylan YOOMARIE      2nd, 
  Katherine DANN        3rd,  
  Orlando HESTER        9th, 
  Jasmine BINDAI       22nd 

As part of their recently awarded NDRP grant, the WA Council 

of Social Service will be travelling to the Kimberley and the 

Pilbara delivering training to assist community organisations in 

building their resilience in responding to and recovering from 

natural disasters. 

The one-day workshops will be facilitated by WACOSS Manag-

er Projects and Business Development, Stuart Reid. Can you 

please contact Stuart to discuss local arrangements for deliv-

ery of the workshops in Broome, Fitzroy, Kununurra, Karratha, 

Newman and Hedland. 

Workshops are planned for the first three weeks in September 

but at this stage, the only date locked in is for Broome on 4 

September. 

Stuart can be contacted at WACOSS on 9420 7222 or mobile 

0439 098 386. His email is stuart@wacoss.org.au 

The training is in the use of an online resource developed by 

the Australian Council of Social Service which allows organisa-

tions to benchmark their current capacities and resilience, 

identify areas for improvement and then works through a ‘Six 

Steps to Resilience’ tool. 

The project is supported by a Natural Disasters Resilience Pro-

gram Grant so there will be minimal cost to participants. WA-

COSS is proposing to charge $25 per participant to offset local 

costs and ensure buy-in from potential participating organisa-

tions. Stuart has indicated that local governments are wel-

come to participate. 

Any assistance you can provide to Stuart in getting the mes-

sage out to your networks in the community sector would be 

greatly appreciated. 

Thanks & regards 

Helen Kent | District Emergency Management 
Advisor – Kimberley & Pilbara  
Locked bag 2743 Broome WA 6725   
T +61 8 9158 3204  M 0409 415 256 





2017 Iona Presentation College visit 



All past and present pupils, staff and community members are invited.  
 

30th Birthday Celebration Open Day 
Wednesday 20 September 2017   -   9.00am—12.00 noon 

At Warlawurru Catholic School, Red Hill 

 

We will start the day with Mass, 

followed by fun activities for everyone. 

We are also looking for any photos, work, articles that 

tell our story, if you have anything please contact the 

principal. 

 

If you know someone who has a connection to War-

lawurru please pass on the above information.  

Warlawurru Catholic School 
is  celebrating 30 years of quality  

Catholic education in Halls Creek this year! 


